

Dr. Frank Ranelli Superintendent of Schools 1515 Stelton Road Piscataway, NJ 08854 732 572-2289, ext. 2513 Fax 732 777-1361 www.piscatawayschools.org

June 12, 2020

Dear Piscataway Families,

As we come to the end of an incredibly unusual school year, I want to thank every member of our Piscataway Family – our parents and guardians, our teachers and staff, and most importantly, our students – for their resiliency, tenacity, and helpfulness in getting through this health care crisis. I couldn't be more proud of our graduating seniors. Their support for each other set an example for us all.

Thank you for continuing to work with us as we navigate through online summer learning sessions and plan for September. I appreciate the assistance of all who took the time to fill out and send the survey from the New Jersey Department of Education regarding both this year and next year. We await guidance from both the NJDOE and Department of Health in finalizing plans for 2020-2021. I will continue to update you throughout the summer, as soon as information is available.

## **Summer Meal Assistance**

I am pleased to announce that throughout the summer, we will continue offering breakfast and lunch to Piscataway students. Effective Monday, June 15, 2020 through August 27, 2020, our meal distribution schedule will change to two days per week. **Students will receive several days of non-perishable meals every Monday and Thursday between 9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m.** The "Grab and Go" breakfast and lunch packages will be available for pickup at the following locations:

- Administration Building 1515 Stelton Road
- Arbor Intermediate School- 1717 Lester Place
- Eisenhower Elementary School 360 Stelton Road
- Martin Luther King Intermediate School 5205 Ludlow Street
- T. Schor Middle School 243 North Randolphville Road

Meals can be picked up at any one of the five locations offered by the District. Please bring your child's ID card to the pickup location to collect your meals.

For your convenience and to guide families, please look for the District's yellow buses that will be parked at each of the five sites. Meals will be distributed in a drive-through fashion. District employees will be present and ready to assist you. As we continue to keep the health and safety of our students and staff as our most important priority, please adhere to the instructions of District employees and practice social distancing. For a handy reminder of this information, please print this flyer. We will send the flyer under separate cover to you on Monday.

The District remains committed to providing nutritious meals to our students over the summer to help our families that have overcome many health-related and financial challenges during this COVID-19 crisis. If you have any questions, please contact David Oliveira at 732-572-2289 x2532.

Sincerely,

Dr. Frank Ranelli

**Superintendent of Schools**